English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

January 17, 2006

Matthew Wendling called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  Matthew Wendling, Ellie North, Pat Wysong, Nancy Case, Sara Mason, and Matt Underhill.  

Visitors present:  

Matthew presented the agenda that was approved by the board.

It was moved by Matthew, seconded by Matt and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the November 29, 2005 regular meeting as presented.

Visitor Comments:

There were no visitor comments.

Budget and Financial:

Nancy presented the current year budget and a proposed 2006 budget.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Sara and passed unanimously, to approve the budget and finance report for 2005/2006 as presented.

Status of Dues:
Nancy reported that 26 residences have not paid association dues and/or trash fees.  It was moved by Ellie, seconded by Pat and passed unanimously, that a reminder letter be sent to all residents with outstanding balances indicating that after January 31, 2006 the $25 late charge will be applied.

Website Renewal:
It was moved by Ellie, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to renew the website for 2006/2007.

New Business:
Annual Meeting – 


Topics for discussion:  neighborhood watch, paths in commons areas, and minimum fund balance


Proposals for voting:  minimum fund balance, 2006/2007 budget, and 01/17/06 regular meeting minutes


Meeting handouts:  agenda, budget, sign-up sheets, and maps with paths marked

Ponds:

It was moved by Ellie, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, that residents should present a proposal to the board for any desired pond improvements and the board will take the proposals to the drain commissioner for approval.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held as part of the annual meeting on February 21, 2006 at 2045 N. Cedar Street, Holt.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the February 21, 2006 regular meeting.
